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	The Academies (Land Transfer Schemes) Regulations 2011

This consultation asks for views on new regulations to set out the information that may be required in order to inform and underpin any potential transfer schemes that the Secretary of State may make under existing legislation set out in the Academies Act 2010. These schemes would allow local authority owned land that is no longer used for maintained schools to be transferred for the use of an Academy or Free School.
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	The Academies (Land Transfer Schemes) Regulations 2011
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	To
To the Chief Executives of all local authorities in England and other interested parties.

Issued
9 November 2011

Enquiries To
If your enquiry is related to the policy content of the consultation you can contact the Department on 0370 000 22 88 or email: LandTransferSchemes.consultation@education.gov.uk


	
	Contact Details

	
	If your enquiry is related to the policy content of the consultation, you can contact the department on telephone on 0370 000 2288
If your enquiry is related to the e-consultation website or the consultation process in general, you can contact the Consultation Unit by e-mail: consultation.unit@education.gsi.gov.uk or by telephone: 0370 000 2288.

	1
	Summary

	1.1
	This consultation ask for the views of local authorities in England on draft regulations that will enable the Secretary of State to secure the information that he may need in order to make schemes for local authority owned land that is no longer used for maintained schools to be transferred to Academies and Free Schools.

Alongside the draft regulations are model schemes for both freehold land and leasehold land, and a Q&A document with some further details on the measures, which we hope will address any further questions you may have. The documents are available to download from www.education.gov.uk/consultations  
Ministers are aware that as the number of schools converting to Academy status continues to grow, it is more likely that the Secretary of States existing scheming powers may need to be used. They are therefore keen to ensure that the regulations can put in place as soon as possible. Lord Hill felt that a 10 week consultation would strike the right balance between allowing meaningful consultation, and ensuring that if the Department proceeds, we can bring regulations into force as early in the new year as possible.

The consultation will run for ten weeks from 9th November until 18 January 2012. We welcome any comments on the draft regulations and the model schemes.
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	How To Respond

	2.1
	Consultation responses can be completed online at www.education.gov.uk/consultations by emailing LandTransferSchemes.consultation@education.gov.uk or by downloading a response form which should be completed and sent to:

Julia Armstrong
School Choice, Organisation and Fair Access
Sanctuary Buildings
Great Smith Street
London
SW1P 3BT
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	Additional Copies

	3.1
	Additional copies are available electronically and can be downloaded from the Department for Education website at  
http://www.education.gov.uk/consultations 
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	Plans for making results public

	4.1
	The results of the consultation and the Department's response will be published on the Department for Education e-consultation website in Spring 2012.


